GOOD SHEPHERD CATHOLIC PARISH
Evansville, Indiana

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 
 November 20, 2019

The regular meeting of the Good Shepherd Parish Council was held on Wednesday, November 20th, at 6:00 p.m.  The meeting was opened with a prayer.

ROLL CALL:                         
                                                                2020                                   2021                               2022

Father Zach Etienne

Deacon Dan                                   Jessica Fehrenbacher        Rita DeWeese           Eric Henderson                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

Sarah Gahagen                              Chad Groves                       Don Patton                Shari Hirsch

Sue Ballard                                     Chris Maynard                    Maren Smith             Chad Schnarr                                                                                                                                                                             

ABSENT:  Deacon Dan Decastra, Sue Ballard, Jessica Fehrebacher
The minutes for the October meeting were approved.
COMMISSION REPORTS:
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT—available on the GS website  
HAITI COMMISSION-- report from Fr. Frantzdy is on the GS website.
YOUTH MINISTRY—there is no Youth Minister at the present time.

WORSHIP COMMISSION—updates are on the GS website.

FELLOWSHIP COMMISSION—updates are on the GS website.

FINANCE—Sarah sent email first quarter summary reports.  Year to date vs. budget, Sunday Collection is down.  When we established the budget, we were very optimistic with Sunday Collections. Usually we have parishioners who give at year end to keep our donations in line with our budget.  Expenses are not decreasing.  CPC billing from Diocese is odd, due to the fact that they “double bill” us for last year CPC of what we owe and start the estimated payment for the next CPC year at the same time for three months.  We are actually paying the CPC amount over 15 months, not over 12 months. We usually get pledges to cover 75% of our CPC goal. This year our pledges are down, Diocese is considering switching the timing of CPC back to spring.  This year’s CPC goal is $268,000.  Some parishes meet goal each year, but we have not reached our goal in years. 
Chad Schnarr asked what % of families tithe and how many tithe through We Share?  He would like to see more people sign up for the electronic tithing.  He did not realize how easy it was to sign up and start tithing this way.  He would like to do a “drive” or promotion to increase users of this service.  We presently received approximately $25,000 per month through electronic giving.  Is there a way to incentivize the We Share program?  Do we need to have a big push/promotion on one weekend where Sarah and Ruth with computer in back of church signing people up for We Share electronic donations? 

Fr. Zach asked “What is the mood of the church?”  Many young families with a lot of good things to offer.  Do we have parishioners that have questions that need to be answered?  Outdoor Mass and kickball went well and donuts after Masses that is provided by the school students is well received. 

Our attendance is between 35-40 % of total parishioners, which is high compared to national averages but our collections are down.  The economy is doing well, are people contributing the same they did last year?  The end of the calendar year we will be better able to tell how we are fiscally.   This discussion was tabled for next meeting (Jan 2020) since we will have more information after the holidays. 
Capital Expenditures:   Good Shepherd school capital expenditures of $260,000, we will be under the amount budgeted.  We will send thank you letters to all families of the endowments we used.  We used endowments to help fund the preschool expansion.  
PASTOR REMARKS:
· Fr. Zach received a deficiency report from the Diocese from the Stewards of God’s Grace Campaign.  It showed parishioners were $99,000 deficient, our portion being $45,000 since half goes to the Diocese.  This was given to all pastors some pledges were never paid on and some were partially paid.  Most recent funds we received from the Diocese from this campaign were used to pay off the loan, the remainder was put in the “Rainy Day Fund”. 
· Focus program that is designed to train people to do missionary work on college campuses.  They will be at USI, this program is to help young adults with their faith since we seem to lose them in their college career. 
· Candidates for the St. Maria Awards for deserving high school juniors, two individuals have been picked for this and submitted to the Diocese. 
· 75th Anniversary project:  75 things to do that represent each year. We have sent $7,500 to Haiti recently and raised at Fall Festival booth.   The school is doing 75 random acts of kindness. 
· Confirmation program is changing.  Retreat one day and service project, no longer requiring to go to classes.  New criteria from the Diocese is that the participant is 16 years old by the Confirmation date.  
· December 1 and 22 is our cluster reconciliation dates.

At Memorial High School, declining enrollment is a huge issue, how do we as a Diocese support Memorial High School and Mater Dei High School and parish schools so that they can continue to stay open.  Sally Sternberg (Memorial High School’s Principal) is working on a lot of things to improve things.  Dr. Browning and Sally have clear roles so they both know what they need to work on. Fewer Catholics are going to church and catholic schools.  We need to find a way to help Catholic schools with declining enrollment.  Don Patton stated that the Diocese needs to develop a council for the catholic schools to get feedback from.  Diocese/we need to focus on catholic education Preschool – grade 12, not just schools individually.  We should have guidelines that help us align with the Catholic High schools to support them.  Don will write a proposal for an “Education Council” that will help the Diocese look at the big picture.  One issue may be that people are not aware of the aid that is available to families to help pay for tuition at Memorial.  A large amount of funds go unused each year.  

Other Good Shepherd Updates:

· Online payments will be available in the near future for lunch and after school care.

· We will continue using the Sycamore system this school year; changes will be coming in the next year or two.
· FACTS (online payment management for tuition) put on a presentation at Good Shepherd and other school administrators and business managers attended.  
ADJOURNMENT – Meeting adjourned at 7:12 p.m.

NEXT MEETING – January 15, 2020 at 6:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,     Ruth Becker
